
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 25th January 2010 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present:

Cllrs. B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton, D Walsh, D Newsham, J Davies, 

R Griffiths, A Parsons, I Swain.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

00.
Parishioner’s time:

No parishioners present.

01.
Apologies:

Cllr S Home (not well), S Cllr G Butler (another meeting).  RESOLVED to accept apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest in item 7b as Parish Watch co-ordinator.
03.
To confirm minutes of the last meeting held on 21st December 2009.

Chairman asked that the ‘Clerk’s report’ be amended as this should be written in the ‘third person’. After much discussion it was agreed that this be altered.

Cllr Davies asked that page 573 (bike rack) should read ‘or’ not ‘on’ and also ‘road’ had been omitted from page 575 (item 10 parish problems).

It was RESOLVED to make these amendments and the Chairman signed the minutes.

It was also RESOLVED to accept the ‘confidential’ section of these minutes as a true record.

04.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Progress report (verbal):

Winter gritting: 

It was felt that a reasonable job had been carried out by Shropshire Council with further excellent support from Willowdene using the ‘Lengthsman Scheme’.  A letter of thanks should be sent to Graham Downes and Matt Home for their help and support. It was also noted that perhaps the PC should be looking into adding more funding via the precept to ‘enhance’ this scheme.

Room hire:

Chorley Village Hall confirm that the rate will be as per last year £20 per evening. Willowdene confirmed that they would rather not hold meetings there on a regular basis as this was taking revenue from the Village Hall. RESOLVED to accept this reply.
School equipment:

School confirmed that the adventure trail on the field is what they would like the Parish Council to continue to arrange the inspection and risk assessment on.

Burial Grants:
Letters received from Sidbury PCC and Chorley Baptist Chapel confirming receipt of cheques.

Cllr Parson confirmed that she had received a letter from SC regarding dog mess – it is understood that all residents in Station Road received the same letter.

05.
Planning applications:

None received.

Plans for Lower Overton and Hardwicke Farm have been permitted under delegated powers.

06.
Correspondence:

Emails forwarded to Councillors:

SC - The Parish Charter:

Chairman had circulated comments to Councillors and Clerk but this had not been received by Clerk and Cllrs. R Abbiss and I Swain – Chairman will send this email again.

After discussions it was RESOLVED to leave this until next meeting when all Councillors have had chance to look at this document further.

Veolia collections:

Cllr Shineton asked for a list of difficult places to get the refuse collected from for the LJC meeting next week. Concern was expressed that the boxes were left blocking drives and gates after being emptied.

SALC Constitution Document:
After discussions it was RESOLVED to support this adoption of this document.

SALC Parish Pump – noted receipt.
SC – Road closure Oldfield/Wrickton – Winterburn Bridge – Clerk circulated letter to Councillors confirming that this road closure will not go ahead due to other problems which the money for this work has been diverted to.  This item had been put in the newsletter and Clerk asked for Councillors to either write ‘cancelled’ across the item or explain to parishioners when delivering the newsletters, especially in the Wrickton area.
MP – ‘Rural drivers face fuel station fall-out’ – noted. 

SALC – Night Time Economy – Clerk copied this document and handed it to Cllr Davies. After discussions it was RESOLVED that Cllr Davies will formulate a response and forward to Clerk.

Sustainable Communities – noted.
Parish On line newsletter – Clerk had copied details from website regarding this and confirmed that the cost was £20 set up fee and £10 per annum, this would then allow the PC to download maps. RESOLVED that the Parish Council sign up for this.
William Inman – Rural Services Network – Cllr Shineton explained this and after discussion it was RESOLVED to acknowledge the support of the Parish Council.
SALC- E-Bulletin – Clerk confirmed that a further email today pointed out that the new Standing Orders will not be available from the printers until 1st February.
SALC – Buckingham Palace Garden Party Invitation – After discussion as to who could attend it was RESOLVED to send in Chairman’s details.
SC Review of Public Conveniences – completed at meeting.  Clerk will return to SC.
Severn Centre events – noted, Clerk will put on notice boards.
SALC Chairmanship Training – although date for this event had passed it is planned to hold a similar event at Highley as a ‘cluster event’.
Planning training – 22nd April at Great Dawley Parish Council.  Cllr Shineton had been trying to arrange a cluster event but this is to be held at Shirehall due to trainer/costs and not in the parishes as hoped – date for this to be announced.

Other training events arranged:

Line Management and the Power of Well Being – 15th March, Shirehall - no interest shown.

General Financial clinic and Update on recent developments (including internet banking) - 22nd March at Shirehall 5.30pm-7.30pm. As this date clashed with the PC meeting it was RESOLVED to alter the PC meeting date to Wednesday 24th March.  Cllrs Griffiths, Shineton, Abbiss, Hamilton-Russell and Clerk confirmed they would like to attend – RESOLVED to book this. 
SC – Electoral Roll received – noted.
LDF - Core Strategy – consultation for this it 15th February – 29th March – await document.

Severn Valley Events for February – Clerk will put on notice boards.

SC – Standards Committee meeting – 28th January – noted receipt.

LJC meeting Kinlet Village Hall – 3rd February.

07.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

Chairman handed to Clerk list of potholes he had noticed whilst driving round the Parish.

Clerk pointed out that Graham Downes had been in touch requesting comments from the PC regarding kerbing the bend at Midwinters to try to arrest further deterioration.  After discussions it was felt that if an alternative solution could be offered to kerbing this would be preferred and suggested that perhaps a large boulder could be placed on the verge to stop vehicles over-riding the road edge.

Graham Downes had also visited Coulraine Farm (barn conversion) as Mr Williams wishes to carry out work on the drive to harden this up with tarmac/support bank with sleepers as this drive (opposite telephone box by Fighting Cocks) is only loose stone at present. Graham Downes could not see a problem providing this does not extend further than where the peg is at present which Mr Williams ties the garage door to when open and also providing this is approved by the PC and planning as this is within a conservation area. It was RESOLVED that the PC has no problems and Clerk will notify Graham Downes.
Clerk pointed out that she had been handed a syringe which was found outside the bus shelter and had disposed of this via the Dr’s Surgery.  The situation will be monitored but no one is aware as to where the syringe came from.

Dropped kerb outside Dr’s surgery has still not been carried out in order that the lady can negotiate this by herself in either of her wheelchairs, let alone with someone pushing her. RESOLVED to write to SC asking that this problem is solved as a matter of some urgency.

Cllr. Davies reported the following:  
The query raised last month as to how the P3 group spend their money – each group has to send in a quarterly report to SC.  The PC has already requested an annual report but perhaps the PC should also have the quarterly report.

Cllr Davies was given clarification by the P3 co-ordinator from SC that work can be done under the lengthsman scheme in addition to any work carried out by the P3 group.

A meeting was held at the Old Vicarage to gather together horse riders.  As a result of the meeting, a Bridleways P3 group is going to be formed, probably covering South Shropshire.  Purpose of which will be to co-operate to maintain existing bridleways and improve access for all users.
Chorley Family Playgroup is also advertising for a Playgroup Manager, due to the resignation of the present leader, for 4 days plus 1 day administration – adverts in the newsletter and newspapers.
Bardley Court – road breaking up badly.

b) Parish Watch:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.

Concern expressed as a car had been stolen from the parish and recovered at Clee Hill and also a possible attempt was to be made to steal horses. A blue pick-up has been seen in the parish and everyone was asked to be very vigilant.

c) Parish Plan:

Nothing to report – a further meeting is to be arranged.

08.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:

Clerk’s fees - £xxx

Clerk’s expenses - £63.51

Newsletter printing - £25

Parish Online - £30+VAT

RESOLVED to pay these accounts.
b) Income since last meeting:

None.
c) Quarterly Bank reconciliation:

Clerk copied this for all Councillors, together with a copy of the precept as agreed last month. RESOLVED to accept bank reconciliation.

d) Room hire charges:

This had been dealt with earlier.

09.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss reported that a lot of work was being carried out at SALC restructuring the Association and the new name will be ‘Association of Local Councils in Shropshire and Telford and Wrekin’.

The next area committee meeting will be 23rd February when the speaker will be ‘Homepoint’.

10.
Extra car parking:

It was RESOLVED that due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed under item 10 the public and press shall be excluded under s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

See separate pink sheet.

11.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

S. Cllr Shineton gave a brief update regarding the Council Tax on empty properties and housing provision/cultural Strategy/equality and Diversity.

Speed Activated signs – the initial cost of these signs is £500 (1 off payment) with a further cost of £60 per week payable by whichever PC the sign is located – this includes the cost of erection/removal etc. 
There is a scheme where old furniture can be recycled – telephone number 01691 679817, but it is understood that Willowdene are grateful for any items as this can be used for residents once they have completed their programme and move out to their own property.

Road closure at Foxwood cattle grid (near to Catherton junction) from 8th March for 3 weeks.

12.
Items for next agenda:
Parish Charter.
13.
Date of next meeting:

22nd February 2010.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.50pm

Cheques written:

Mrs F Morris – fees - £xxx

Mrs F Morris – expenses - £63.51

Newsletter printing - £25

Parish Online - £35.25 (£30+£5.25 VAT)

These minutes were approved and signed at the Parish Council meeting dated 22nd February 2010.
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